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Vette Waves 

Hello Members, 

     Fall has arrived and soon we will be all be having long drives while                                             
enjoying the fall colors.   

     September was a busy month.  We had a great turnout for the Veterans Parade with 28       
Corvettes in the parade.  Even though the weather wasn’t our friend, it was a fantastic tribute to 
our Veterans. Randy Gross, Don Sturn, Gary Cooper, Marlin Hammond put in countless hours  
coordinating to make sure this event was a success and I want to thank them all! 

     We also had our first day trip of the year, led by Ellen Ensminger, to the Aviation Museum in 
Marshall Missouri.  After a spirited drive there, learned a lot about Marshall’s role in aviation  
history.  Many thanks to Ellen for arranging and to Bill Riggins for hosting cocktails afterwards      
at his home.  

     Looking at October, we will cap off this year with a trip to Eureka Springs on October 1st-4th.  
Even though the official Corvette weekend was cancelled, we will make our own event!  Rudy 
Willingham has a lot of fun activities planned for us and I am sure, like in other years, it will be      
a blast.  

     Our next meeting will be on October 11th.  Originally it was scheduled at Red Head’s but we  
will have to find another local venue as they couldn’t accommodate us.  More to come on the 
new location.  

Pete  



Pete Spanos opened the September 13th meeting at Captain Ron’s by welcoming everyone to the meeting.  
John Shepard donated a Corvette puzzle to be raffled off at end of the meeting.  The winner of that was 
guest, Rhonda Stone. 

Car show update was presented by Hellen and her colorful friend.  There is now $4,000.00 in sponsorship 
money.  For any info or interest call Hellen Gross.  Sponsorship is a min of $100.00.  The list of sponsors is 
growing.  Be sure to pick up sponsorship sheets. 

Ellen- The Aviation Tour is set for Sept 19th .  The group will meet at Menards and leaving around 9:00 am.  
BBQ and sandwiches will be offered for $10.00.  Tickets are $10.00 per person and you can also BYOB. 

The LOCC Eureka Springs trip is set for Oct 1st – 4th.  There are still 2 rooms open for anyone interested in 
joining in on the fun.  Rudy & Kathy have planned lots of things to do.  Friday there will be 2 short road 
trips with a bean bag toss tournament Friday evening.  Saturday evening will be the yearly cookout that 
will sure to prove interesting.  Ellen has a parade set up for Saturday that will be a blast. 

Oct 10th is the Bothwell car show.  Let Ellen know if you are joining so plans for dinner can be made if you 
want to join. 

Mexicali Blues will be hosting a car show Wednesday Oct 16th. 

The LOCC Christmas Party is set for Dec 5th at Camden on the Lake.  There will be a gift exchange this year 
for those interested.  There will also be a After Party after the dinner.  More info to follow.  Thank you to 
Rudy & Kathy and Parker & Marybelle for planning the party events. 

Officers Report- Randy Gross reports there are 170 members with 4 new members added today making it 
172.  There was a great turnout with 33 cars in the Veterans parade.  The Veterans                                    
were very thankful and appreciative for the recognition and thoughtful of all.   

Treasures report- Marlin gave all the updates and also reminded everyone                                                    
that is in need of lapels or decals and T-shirts to please let him know. 

Website Master- Melody reports the website is up to date and please                                                                                           
send her any pictures you may have to be posted.  

Newsletter- Ellen also reports to send her any pictures or birthdays that need to be posted. 

Secertary- Kim reports there were 24 cars and 53 members at the Oct meeting. 

New business- Randy Gross is looking for officers to volunteer for with the upcoming new year.   

50/50 winner was Jim Brewer $68.00. 

Next meeting place for the October 11th meeting will be determined. 

Respectfully submitted,   Kim Ehlmann, Secretary 

SECRETARY’S 
Report 
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I think they “red” the memo!  :) 



 

 

 

Greetings to all LOCC Members, 

Hope everyone has had a fun filled, and enjoyable summer while driving their Chevrolet Corvette Masterpieces!!  It is 
hard to believe that another summer has come and gone so quickly.  However, this just means that as we transition to 
Fall, it presents additional opportunities for all of us to fire up those Corvettes, and enjoy the spectacular show that will 

begin in the coming days...  "THE FALL LEAVES."  What a special time of year to hit the open road, and view the 
wonders of mother nature, especially here in the beautiful Lake Of The Ozarks.   

As the Bowling Green Assembly Plant continues to manufacture the 2020 Mid-Engine Corvette C8, it will also be a 
transition process, as they begin to ramp up production for the 2021 Model Year in November.  General Motors has 
announced that the base price Stingray will remain unchanged, although some of the optional equipment will have 

modest price increases.  General Motors has also announced there will be two new exterior colors available (Red Mist 
Tint Coat Metallic and Silver Flare Metallic).  Also, new interior colors that will be available are (Two Tone Mix Sky 

Cool Gray and Strike Yellow Upholstery).  Also available will be additional colors in full length racing stripes, and sting-
er stripes for the hood.  As the C8 Mid-Engine Corvette continues to evolve it is comforting to know that the automo-

tive industry continues its high praises for the Chevrolet Corvette Supercar.   

I would also like to encourage anyone who is not presently a member of the National Corvette Museum to please  
consider membership.  There are many advantages to becoming a member, which can be accessed on the            

National Corvette Museum web-site which is corvette museum.org.  As always, feel free to contact me with any   
questions that you may have at chapman9391@sbcglobal.net.   

REMEMBER THE WAVE!!! 

Dave Chapman, NCM Ambassador  

Red Mist Debuts for 2021 
By Corvette Museum September 24, 2020 
 

  Thanks to General Motors we were able to get some  
photos of the new Red Mist color on a freshly painted early 
build 2021 Corvette. If you’re lucky, you might see the car 
driving around Bowling Green. Corvette Chief Engineer 
Tadge Juechter shared during his seminar as part of the   
Museum’s 26th Anniversary that he, too, would be driving a 
2021 Red Mist Corvette. 
 

The color replaces Long Beach Red, which debuted for      
the 2016 model year. Production of the 2021 Corvette is          
anticipated to start sometime in November with an exact  
date being fluid as production of the current 2020 model   
year continues. 
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Dave Chapman 

NCM Ambassador  

************  

Ambassador News & Views  

https://eur06.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.corvettemuseum.org%2Fauthor%2Fkatie%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C56742b7f3cbc4764a83f08d861844853%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637366568059924993&sdata=7%2B%2BOtCB3RJk8vNB1hd4I%2FVN


 

 

 

 

 

     The day was bright and windy, cool even for September in Missouri, with a gypsy highway of sparkling Corvettes 
bursting with colors of jet stream blue, chrystal red, blade silver, and velocity yellow among others. It was the kind of 
morning in Missouri that lifts your heart and tells you that fall might just be the best season of all.  Trip Captain Ellen 
Ensminger and co-pilot Bill Riggins led a caravan of fourteen Corvettes (and one lowly Audi SUV) from the Lake of the 
Ozarks Corvette Club on a visit to the Nicholas-Beazley Aviation Museum, located in Marshall, Missouri. 

     Marshall is a small city of 13,000 residents and serves as the county seat of Sailine County which is about 75 miles 
from Kansas City. The two hour trip ventured through a scenic ribbon of highways and by-ways which was made even 
more interesting as Ellen drove her lead Corvette like it was stolen, even skipping the traditional pit stop, as she left a 
trail of smoke to follow. The museum itself is a clean, modern facility which holds a five-star rating by Travel Advisor, 
which commented "An awesome piece of aviation history in that little town", further attesting to its content and value  
to both tourists and the local community. 

     The museum itself features interactive exhibits, video personal stories and rare, completely restored vintage      
aircraft including the Flying Flea (1937), NB-8 (1937) and the TG-6 Glider (1941) among many others. A tour guide  
led the group with explanation and stories. Bill Riggins was one of the key people who led a community effort to     
establish the museum and shared his keen knowledge about the various exhibits. The tour was informative and     
interesting as members explored the local contribution in the beginning of aviation history, Members were surprised  
to learn of Marshall residents who played key rolls in pioneering all aspects of early aviation. 

     The group then shared an excellent BBQ sandwich lunch after which Bill graciously extended an invitation to the 
whole group to join him for adult libations and delicious snacks at his beautiful home which was a short distance from 
the museum .It was a great day to enjoy the cars and camaraderie of LOCC members which we have missed during 
these difficult times.  Submitted by Don Sturn 
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What a good 

looking group! 

     Come fly  

with me... 



 

                            Oct. 2020 ~ Volume 20 ~ Issue No. 10                 Page 5 

 

  2020 Events  

          Hot Summer Nights ~ October   

    Mexicali Blues Car Show ~ Monthly  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Looking forward to: 

May 1, 2021 

 

2020  LOCC  Meetings                                    
Lunch   12:00 Noon                              

Meeting  1:00 pm 

 

 

 

Sep 13 Captain Ron’s 

  82 Aloha Lane  

  Sunrise Beach 

 

 

Oct 11 To be determined 

   

 

 

Nov 8  Lake Valley Country Club 

  367 Country Club  

  Camdenton 

 

 

 

Dec 5             LOCC Christmas Party 

  Camden on the Lake  

As of this newsletter, Lake of 

the Ozarks Corvette Club has 

172 members! 
The last 2 Corvettes at   

the Magic Dragon 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

David Ayers  

Marleen 

Wormsley 

2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 

 

Bud Hill 

9 

 

Laura 

Cooper 

10 

11Club Mtg 

Gregg Daily 

Richard 

Mohl 

12 13 14 

 

Ellen 

Ensminger 

15 16 17 

18 

 

Connie 

Swanson 

19 20 21 22 

 

Terry    

Wedding 

23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

2020 
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